
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

	
   	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Volume 26  Number 3      Windmill Fourth Day Group                       March 2016 

GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                        
March 17 – Beeville FUMC 
POTLUCK!! Change from 
New Life 

April 21 -  Beeville Faith 
Lutheran 

 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8 	
  

Don Taylor 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

On the 3rd Sunday in Lent 
(February 28) one of the 
readings in many of our 
churches will be from 1 
Corinthians 10 and there is a 
phrase used too often as an 
adage with little respect for 
Paul’s intention in that letter. 
 The one phrase is “God will 
never give you more than you 
can bear.” Paul was writing to 
his collective friends about a 
singular need.  He never 
expected us to “go it alone” 
when our individual suffering 
is more than one person can 
and should bear. The 
Christian community of one 
church or the Windmill 4th 
Day Group is available to be 
with us during our 
overwhelming suffering.  And 
we often do this in lifting up 
friends, unnamed prayerWs, 
and supporting a family 
concern.  We do it with our 
prayer list printed in the 
Breeze.  We do it by reaching 
out on Facebook and other 
social media sites.  All 
burdens of family are to be 
born together with a united 
front.   

See DON page 2 

	
  

Frank 
Schulenburg 

Community 
Lay Director 

Hello Windmill Community! 
We are coming off a great 
gathering at Karnes City 
UMC. We had a good 
turnout. Sorry some of you 
couldn’t be there. 
This month’s gathering has 
changed to Beeville FUMC 
with a pot luck dinner. So 
bring your favorite dish and 
join us. There will be a lot 
going on. We will be electing 
four (4) new members to go 
on the Board. We will also 
have team Consecration for 
Walk #1832. Please come and 
be part of this along with the 
food, fellowship and worship.  
Men’s Walk #1832 needs 
Pilgrims. If you know of 
someone in your family, 
church family or place of 
work and/or business that 
would be a good Pilgrim 
please pray about that person 
and talk to them about being a 
pilgrim.                               
We all have different spiritual 
gifts and work in various 
ministries in our respective 
churches. These gifts and 
ministries can help lead us to 
a pilgrim that God has already 
chosen for this walk. 
 
See Frank page 2 
 
 
 

 

 
 



	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

DON continued from page 1  

 
The first century Christians were good at community, sharing some things and needs in common.  They were 
the Body of Christ together for the Body of believers. We need to reach out to each other in order to be able 
to endure the tests, tribulations, and trials of life. 

De Colores 

Pastor Don 

 

                                                                                                                          

 

                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Todd Fuller 
todd_fuller@yahoo.com 

832-443-7447 
 

 

Prayer List 

 

Francis Finke  Kathryn Mylnar 

Jason Gomez  Esmeralda Quinnones 

Ann Jackson  Marla Scott 

Jerry Kolb  Marilyn Taylor 

Linda Kolb  Josh Thompson 

Joe Linnstaedter Tiffany Tindol 

Pilgrims for Walk # 1832 

Kairos #41 

Fourth Day Speaker 

January 2016 

Frank Gonzalez 

Skidmore, Texas 

 

Frank continued from page 1 

We need to pray for that person and trust the Holy Spirit to lead us to them. We must have wisdom and 
courage to talk with them about the Emmaus Walk. Just remember how grateful you were to one that 
sponsored you.  
“There are diversities of gifts, but the same Spirit. There are differences of ministries, but the same Lord. 
And there are diversities of activities, but it is the same God who works all in all”.1 Corinthians 12:4-6                                                                                                                             
See you all at the gatherings!                                                                                                               De 
Colores! 

Frank Schulenburg 
 
 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

 
Waylon Ford 
Lay Director 
Walk # 1832 
April 7-10 

2016 
 
 

 

 
We have completed three of our four meetings! We have heard some of the most 
amazing talks I may have ever heard for an Emmaus walk. We have an excited 
team, which is filled with the Holy Spirit. We are working hand-in-hand, and with 
your prayers prepare for the men's walk April 7 through the 10th. As of this 
writing, we have five confirmed pilgrims! Thank you Jesus! We need more. 31 
more. Please pray for the pilgrims to come, please pray for all of the men and 
women on this team, and pray especially hard these next coming months. We all 
know how the devil likes to get into our lives as we get closer to working a walk. I 
am so excited, and cannot wait to see what God has in store for our weekend! If 
you have a pilgrim application, any agape including green Agape, or just want to 
let me know that you're praying for us, give me a call 361-319-4818.  
 
Des Colores! 
Waylon Ford 
Mail pilgrim applications to Waylon at: 

2727 Oak Grove 

Beeville, TX 78102 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Ana Carter 

Lay Director  
Walk  #1856 
October 6-9    

2015 

 

 

Grace & Peace to ALL! As February comes to an end, it’s a reminder that time is 
going by quickly!  I am still in need of team applications.  I know that God has 
control of Walk #1856 and He is forming another GREAT TEAM to serve these 
pilgrims! We go to team selection March 6th.   Team applications need to be 
turned in to me by MARCH 1st. I ask you continue to pray for this team that God 
is putting together.   If you need an application, please feel free to go online 
tohttp://www.windmillemmaus.org.  You can email your application or mail it to 
me. I know I mentioned this last month, but I also want to ask that you start 
considering sponsoring someone.  If you have any pilgrims in mind for the walk, 
now is the time to start talking to them and getting their applications submitted.   I 
know that God has plans for 36 AMAZING women to attend and be blessed to 
experience this amazing walk with Him! 

Hope to see you at the gathering.                                                                               
De Colores!!!                                                                                                                         
Ana Carter                                                                                                                             
1001 N. Hackberry                                                                                                                 
Bishop TX  78343                                                                                                                  
361-537-3588                                                                                               
ramjdcarter@aol.com 

  

 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  
  
Frank Schulenburg        (Community Lay Director)  
Todd Fuller                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Pennie Parker               (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson             (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley            (Community Board Rep)             
Don Taylor                   (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Jeff Muehl                    (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Beth Tatum                  (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Glenn Ford 
Jon Richardson 
Mark Garcia 
Marla Scott 
Terry Billman 
Gilbert Guajardo 
Gilbert Gonzales 
Waylon Ford 

  
  
                
  
           
 
  

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Danny Dobson 
(Windmill Emmaus Treasurer), P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78102.  If you already have a subscription, Danny will 
notify you when you need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to 
windmillprayers@gmail.com and Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund                $9310.58 

Scholarship Fund     $5309.51 

Designated Funds 

Songbooks      $391.00  

 

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Fourth Day Group, 
donations can be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer),   
P. O. Box 26, Beeville, Texas 78102. 

 

  


